


I would add that my officials have clearly heard the concerns you have raised directly with 
them recently and have amended the terms of reference for this initial phase of work so that 
it properly reflects the important role of the SNCT. This will be shared with you and your 
colleagues shortly, through the appropriate SNCT channels. 

I hope it is clear that we are fully committed to delivering a reduction in class contact time for 
our teachers, and improving educational standards and outcomes for our children and young 
people. 

I would welcome a collaborative approach to delivering these aims that we can all support. 

JOHN SWINNEY

Scottish Ministers, special advisers and the Permanent Secretary are covered 

by the terms of the Lobbying (Scotland) Act 2016. See www.lobbying.scot 

Tha Ministearan na h-Alba, an luchd-comhairleachaidh sonraichte agus an Runaire 
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